South Cirby Neighborhood Association Meeting Minutes Member of Roseville Coalition of Neighborhood Associations September 12, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. Crestmont Media Center

Present: Marilyn Floyd, Colleen Cole, Nick Castle, Officer Kyle Gruchow, Officer Sean Van Der Wende, Wendi Fuerstenberger, LaRon Golden, Sue and Joe Van Zant

Meeting called to order by President Marilyn Floyd at 7:00 p.m. Marilyn welcomed everyone and introduced the board.

Meeting Minutes: Hearing no objections, the president ordered the August 8, 2017 minutes approved as submitted and placed on file.

Treasurer's Report: The report covers activity from August 1, 2017 to August 31, 2017. A beginning balance of \$1,324.11 plus deposits of \$55 for NNO proceeds and \$20 for garage sale registrations bring the ending balance to \$1,399.11. The president ordered the treasurer's report placed on file as submitted.

Reports/Old Business

Roseville Police Officer Neighborhood Report: A beat 2 resident approached City Council with transient concerns mainly in the areas of Sunrise Avenue near Spaghetti Factory and Maidu Park. Concerns at Crestmont Park (open container, glass bottles, alcohol or marijuana) should be reported to PD. 90% of theft occurs because of open garages. PD does not follow social media so this is another request to report suspicious activity to PD first. Residents may register their surveillance cameras with PD so if there is a concerning incident in a neighborhood, officers may contact registered neighbors to ask to review their footage during the timeframe of the incident. Recently, scammers in beat-up vehicles pull up fast behind you in parking lots as you back out of your spot and claim that you hit them and try to settle for money. These scams were reported at Safeway (Sunrise Avenue/Cirby Way) and Pet Club (North Sunrise Avenue/Lead Hill Boulevard). Go to City Council meetings and/or City of Roseville Community Priorities Advisory Committee (CPAC) meetings so that you have a stake in Roseville's quality of life.

Roseville Firefighters: No firefighters able to attend.

National Night Out (NNO): Colleen personally delivered the individual thank you letters along with a copy of our eblast reporting our successful NNO and thank you to donors and volunteers for their involvement. LaRon said Curves is interested in participating again next year. Our Bel Air gift card has a \$6.94 remaining balance and we plan to save it for next year's NNO. Nick mentioned a fee may be associated with the gift card if it is not used by a certain time so Colleen will check on that. If we cannot save the card for over a year without a fee, the balance could be used for the "Boo" event or as a garage sale raffle prize.

3rd Annual Garage Sale: Marilyn and Bill have been making signs. Colleen reported we only have four registrations and two verbal commitments. Our half page reminder flyer needs to be delivered this week, but it is not copied yet. September 23 is the registration deadline for addresses being included on the map which will be available at entrances to our neighborhood. Bayside Church's Serve Day garage sale is the same day as ours. Colleen has been trying to contact Bayside Church to learn if the first week in October is always their Serve Day garage sale, but they have not responded. Depending on what we learn from Bayside may have an influence on what Saturday we choose for garage sales in the future.

Crestmont Elementary School Donation for Use of Meeting Room: Nick purchased 16 Expo marker 8-colored packs instead of 4-colored packs because the 4-packs were sold out. We wanted to purchase right before school started to get the freshest markers. The price per marker was less in the 8-packs, but

less packs to go around to the teachers. Principal Farmer was grateful for our donation and happy to have SCNA use the school's facility for our community meeting place.

New Business

"Boo" Event: For the past two years, our SCNA "Boo" event involved delivering "Boo" baskets to eight different young families throughout the SCNA. We spent \$39 for the baskets last year. Marilyn and Colleen would like delivery after our garage sale. Sue Van Zant and Wendi Fuerstenberger will each deliver a "Boo" basket to a young family on their street that we have never delivered to. They will provide the addresses to Colleen for recordkeeping.

Nick Castle motioned to spend up to \$50 on eight "Boo" baskets for this year's event. The motion was seconded and voice vote passed unanimously.

City of Roseville Neighborhood Santa Route: Roseville has proposed the same Neighborhood Santa Route as last year, but is allowing NAs to make requests for stops or suggestions to the route before the route is finalized. We are not planning a Santa event and we like the route they had last year. Marilyn, will submit our SCNA request to keep the route the same through our neighborhood.

General Meeting Topics/Speakers for Future Meetings: Tabled to next month. Bring ideas to October 10, 2017 meeting.

Dates to Remember:

RCONA Representative for September 21, 2017 RCONA Meeting: Marilyn plans to attend.

SCNA's 3rd Annual Garage Sale: October 7, 2017, 8:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.

Next SCNA Meeting: October 10, 2017, 7:00 p.m., Crestmont Multi-Purpose Building

Community Coffee with City Council: October 16, 2017 with Scott Alvord, 10:00 a.m., Sun City Cedar Room, 7050 Del Webb Boulevard

Future RCONA Meeting: October 19, 2017, 7:00 p.m., Martha Riley Library

Medication Take-Back Day: October 28, 2017, 10:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m., Maidu Community Center

Future Community Coffee with City Council: November 13, 2017 with Mayor Susan Rohan, 10:00 a.m., Martha Riley Library, Meeting Rooms 1 and 2

Meeting adjourned at 8:12 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Colleen Cole, Secretary